THE RANGE COLUMN

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

October 1, 2018

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597

RE: EM-VER-068-180809 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 38 Maple Street, Kent, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your email of October 1, 2018 requesting an extension of time to submit documentation required to make the above-referenced filing complete in response to the Council's incomplete notice dated September 10, 2018.

The Council hereby grants a sixty-day extension of time to submit the required documentation by December 1, 2018.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/FC

Enclosures: Email from Kathleen Dandeneau of October 1, 2018 Incomplete filing letter dated September 10, 2018



Robidoux, Evan

From:

Dandeneau, Kathleen < KDANDENEAU@RC.com>

Sent:

Monday, October 01, 2018 12:04 PM

To:

Bachman, Melanie; CSC-DL Siting Council

Cc:

Baldwin, Kenneth; Mayo, Rachel; Parks, Timothy (Timothy.Parks@VerizonWireless.com)

Subject:

EM-VER-068-180809 - 38 Maple Street, Kent, CT - Extension

Attachments:

Kent_001.pdf

Kathleen M. Dandeneau

Legal Administrative Assistant

Robinson & Cole LLP
280 Trumbull Street
Hartford, CT 06103
Direct 860.541.2689 | Fax 860.275.8299
kdandeneau@rc.com | www.rc.com

Robinson+Cole

Boston | Hartford | New York | Providence | Stamford Albany | Los Angeles | Miami | New London

This transmittal may be a confidential R+C attorney-client communication or may otherwise be privileged or confidential. If it is not clear that you are the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have received this transmittal in error; any review, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this transmittal is strictly prohibited. If you suspect that you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone at 1-860-275-8200, or e-mail at it-admin@rc.com, and immediately delete this message and all its attachments.

Robinson & Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

October 1, 2018

Via Electronic Mail

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-068-180809 - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Notice of Intent to Modify an Existing Telecommunications Facility Located at 38 Maple Street, Kent, Connecticut

Dear Attorney Bachman:

This is in response to your September 10, 2018 letter regarding the above-referenced notice of intent to modify the existing telecommunications facility at 38 Maple Street, Kent, Connecticut. Cellco is continuing to investigate the height discrepancies outlined in your letter. We expect to have the corrected information to you shortly, but will not be able to meet today's deadline. We, therefore, respectfully request a 60-day extension of time to submit the updated information to December 1, 2018.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Copy to:

Tim Parks

18517301-v1

STATE OF CONNECTICUT



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

September 10, 2018

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103

RE:

EM-VER-068-180809- Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 38 Maple Street, Kent, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a notice of intent to modify the above-referenced facility on August 9, 2018.

According to Section 16-50j-71 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, "... any modification, as defined in Section 16-50j-2a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, to an existing tower site, except as specified in Sections 16-50j-72 and 16-50j-88 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, may have a substantial adverse environmental effect."

Staff has reviewed this exempt modification request for completeness and has identified a deficiency in the Structural Analysis Report provided with the request. On page 2 of the Structural Analysis Report provided, the table for Proposed Equipment indicates that the proposed antennas would be at a center radiation height of 152feet above ground level; however, the Council's Docket No. 353 Decision and Order condition No. 1 states "The tower shall be constructed as a monopole, no taller than necessary to provide the proposed telecommunications services, sufficient to accommodate the antennas of Cellco and other entities, both public and private, but such tower shall not exceed a height of 150-feet above ground level. The height at the top of the Certificate Holder's antennas shall not exceed 153-feet above ground level".

The proposed modifications would be non-compliant with the conditions of the Council's Docket No. 353 Decision and Order.

Therefore, the exempt modification request is incomplete at this time. The Council recommends that Verizon provide clarification on the height of the proposed antenna with reference to the conditions highlighted above on or before October 1, 2018. If additional time is needed to gather the requested information, please submit a written request for an extension of time prior to October 1, 2018.

This notice of incompletion shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 60day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153).

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 860-827-2951.

Sincetely

Executive Director

MAB/FC/IN

The Honorable Bruce K. Adams, First Selectman, Town of Kent John A. Johnson, Chairman, Planning & Zoning Commission, Town of Kent American Tower Corporation, Tower Owner